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Varied Witnessing Methods Stressed 

Mission '73 Emphasizes Personal Involvement 

E. E. Cleveland Neal C. Wilson 

This is being written from Las Vegas, Nevada, where the Biennial Ses-
sion of the Nevada-Utah Conference has just concluded. It was an excellent 
meeting and the delegation took care of the business with dispatch and is 
fully committed to the task of enlarging and completing the work in the vast 
territory which includes all of Nevada and Utah and a portion of California. 
A. G. Streifling was asked to continue his work as Conference president and 
the departmental secretaries were also reelected. Gerald Lashier, who served 
the Conference for eight years as secretary-treasurer, announced his retire-
ment. We are grateful for the work of this man whose service in different 
areas of the Pacific Union extends over 30 years. More will appear later. 

On page 2 of this "Recorder" you will find a recap of tithes and offerings 
for the year 1972. We are grateful for what these figures portray—a loyal 
and dedicated constituency anxious to see the work of the church enlarged 
not only here in the Pacific Union Conference but throughout the world field. 
The tithe column shows the total figure. Approximately 30% of this is sent 
on to the General Conference to go into the budget that supports the work 
throughout the world field, to support the sustentation fund and to provide 
assistance to smaller conferences in North America where the tithe per capita 

(Continued on Page 2) 

week he will spend at it, then get busy 
doing this right away. If you need any 
training in the form of witnessing selected, 
contact your pastor and 
he will provide a com-
petent teacher in that 
area to prepare you for 
the work. Local, Un-
ion, and General Con-
ference personnel are 
available for this serv-
ice. We believe that 
the most important 
thing we can do right 
now is encourage and 
prepare our laity to 
join us in the grand business of soul-sav-
ing. To this solemn purpose we have ded-
icated ourselves. 

The idea is that we program personal 
witnessing into our life-style. This will 
call for a major decision on our part as 
individuals. The church has no intention 
of driving its members to the harvest field 
as a slave is driven to some dread task. 
Rather, constrained by the love of God 
and encouraged by the church, the dis-
ciples will go willingly to duty that has 
assumed the nature of privilege because 
of our high motivation. The sanctions are 
there. Namely, the life or death of the 
unsaved, and our own spiritual declension 
or progress. 

For years, Bible prophecy has pointed 
a finger to our time. The visions of the 
future are not overly optimistic as they 

Mission '72 is now history. It was the 
year in which we realized many of our 
worthy objectives in our evangelistic out-

reach. Thousands more 
were baptized in 1972 
than in 1971, and we 
are grateful to God for 
His blessings upon our 
efforts. 

But Mission '73 pre-
sents even broader 
challenges. We do, in-
deed, intend to field 
the largest number of 
evangelistic campaigns 
in the history of the 

North American Division during 1973. 
Every Seventh-day Adventist minister 
plans to either conduct or involve himself 
in a campaign within the calendar year. 
Some of these meetings will be in the 
spring, some in summer and some in fall. 
Perhaps a few brave souls will be run-
ning in the winter. We are committed to 
this challenge and we want you, our lay 
believers, to know it. But there is an even 

1971 
Arizona 112,886 
Central 508,051 
Hawaii 92,297 
Nevada-Utah 57,042 
Northern 695,157 
Southeastern 645,975 
Southern 589,418 
Pacific Union 2,700,828 

When Pedro Geli Jr. walks down the 
street in Ceres, California, he's called 
"Mr. Al Dia." That's because he's the 
moderator-speaker of the Adventist public 
affairs program, "Al Dia," heard weekly 
on channel 19, Modesto. 

Pastor Geli found the interests from his 
Spanish-language telecast too numerous to  

broader dimension to our plans for 1973. 
The divine blueprint revealed to us long 

ago that as a church we would never ex-
perience the fullest benefits of the Spirit's 
blessings while the great majority of our 
people were idle in terms of personal wit-
nessing. I share with you the hunger for 
the fuller revelation of the power of God 
in the church. But this will not be until 
we are enlisted and employed in the divine 
buiness of personally spreading the mes-
sage of the love of God to lost man. Our 
gifts are not enough. Our prayers are not 
enough. There must be personal contact 
with the unsaved by the saved. Every con-
vert must become a convert-maker. We are 
here proclaiming "the priesthood of the 
believer." 

There is no plan to homogenize every-
one and have them witnessing in the 
same way. We are passing out a little 
yellow card on which there are at least 
14 methods of witnessing listed, with 
others unlisted. The plan, therefore, is for 
every member to pick his own form of 
witnessing, decide how many hours a 

Show a 7.3% Increase 
amounts given by each conference, the 
amount of gain and the percent of gain: 

Again, thanks to every Sabbath school 
officer, member, pastor, departmental 
leader and administrator for having a part 
in making this fine, forward more in be-
half of world missions. 

As you know, our slogan and objective 
for this year is "Three in '73'—three mil-
lion for missions through the Sabbath 
school in 1973. As God has increasingly 
prospered us, may we likewise appreciate 
and dedicate the means which He liber-
ally gives us. 

CLARENCE C. KOTT, Secretary, 
Pacific Union Sabbath Schools. 

handle alone, so the Central California 
Conference has given him a Bible worker 
to help make the calls. Together, Pastor 
Geli and Miss Josephine Torres are begin-
ning to reap from the 18-month-old tele-
cast. Joyfully they report baptisms of en-
tire families. 

(Continued on Page 8) 

"Listen" Gives Information; 
Grants Fuller Understanding 

A young housewife stood in front of 
a storefront building, talking to a dis-
heveled young man. Minutes later the 
young man entered the storefront—a drug 
addict treatment center—to begin a pro-
gram to free him from drugs. 

The woman he spoke to, who guided 
him to a place where he would receive 
help, was no professional social worker. 
She was interested in helping people find 
a better way of living. 

When she discovered how bad the dope 
problem was, she knew she had to do 
something worth while, so she volunteered 
her services to a medical center, and of-
fered to talk to lonesome people, who had 
resorted to drugs as a way of escape. 

This young housewife has been able to 
help many troubled people by merely talk-
ing to them. "Lean on me," she tells them. 
"Soon you will be able to stand by your-
self. But while you need support, let me 
help you." 

Perhaps one of your neighbors is lonely 
and is trying to escape from reality by 
using the bottle, pills or needles. Maybe 
someone in your own family feels "left 
out." Whey not make yourself knowl-
edgeable on this current problem by read-
ing "Listen" regularly—a journal for bet-
ter living. 

By reading "Listen" eagerly you will be 
climbing rather than coasting, and will 
find it easier to talk to parents and chil-
dren without overreacting. 

You can order a full year's "Listen" 
subscription (12 issues) through your 
church lay activities secretary for only 
$2.75. You might want to send a sub-
scription to your neighbors, as well as to 
your children who have left home. 

relate to man's administration of the af-
fairs of the earth. We have literally come 
to the time of fulfillment as it relates to 
the disintegration of time-honored stand-
ards of morality, decency and honesty. 
The cherished institutions of man are im-
periled by his own perversity. If he is to 
be saved from himself, now is the time. 

NEAL C. WILSON, Vice-president, 
North American Division. 
E. E. CLEVELAND, Coordinator, 
Mission '73 & '74. 

Sabbath School Offerings 
"Give and to you shall be given, pressed 

down, heaped together, and running over." 
This is the promise of the Word of God. 

Certainly as the members of the Pacific 
Union have been greatly blessed in in-
come, they, in turn, have been very respon-
sive to the voice of the Holy Spirit to 
give liberally. 

I want to say a word of appreciation for 
the fine leadership of the local Sabbath 
school secretaries. They have set a pace 
of encouragement and inspiration for giv-
ing liberally. Our Sabbath school offerings 
for 1972 totaled $2,899,391, which is a 
gain of over $190,000. Following are the 

1972 Gain % of Gain 
121,961 9,074 8.0 
537,478 29,426 5.8 
103,949 11,651 12.6 
67,501 10,458 18.3 

739,716 44,559 6.1 
694,767 48,792 7.5 
634,017 44,599 7.6 

2,899,391 198,562 7.3 

Soul Winning Starts from 1 8-month-old "Al Dia" Telecast 



R. Kenneth Blanton 

MI Continued from page one 

is low and the constituency is small. About 15% is sent on to the Union Con-
ference. This is used to support the work in the Union, to provide assistance to 
the smaller conferences within our Union territory, and then a portion of it 
is in non-tithe equivalents and is used to support education at the college 
level and to support the Pacific Union Revolving Fund. All of the other 
amounts shown in the table are sent on to the General Conference and are 
used for the purpose for which they were given. If you have any questions, 
please do not hesitate to write me, and I will be happy to discuss them with 
you. 

Miller Brockett arranged a program in the Ramona High School in-
volving a singing group from San Pasqua! Academy, and the presentation of 
"Lemmings and Kings" which strikes hard at the drug problem. The principal 
of the high school wrote: "Your presentation combined with Mr. Hampton's 
(from San Pasqua! Academy) program provided our student body with the 
best assembly we have had at Ramona High School in the five years I have 
been principal. Students and faculty were united in their praising comments 
and pleas for more programs like yours." 

"Be of good cheer...." 

Tithe and Offering Report for 1972 
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Tithe-1972 1,258,829.95 5,396,961.20 845,685.64 602,617.02 7,245,337.88 8,173,899.02 7,357,687.92 
Tithe-1971 1,083,947.22 4,935,190.25 741,504.33 512,663.13 6,678,559.97 7,533,483.46 6,798,654.99 

Gain 174,882.73 461,770.95 104,181.31 89,953.89 566,777.91 640,415.56 559,032.93 

Sabbath School Offerings: 
12 Sabbaths 67,924.46 306,053.18 51,052.85 34,419.12 423,359.03 419,487.29 402,114.96 
13th Sabbath 20,501.41 96,939.33 18,041.21 11,830.38 148,883.07 147,380.07 125,191.57 
Investment 25,538.41 97,152.79 23,683.61 16,553.84 129,363.36 89,217.14 83,667.33 
Birthday 7,997.00 37,332.79 11,171.39 4,697.80 38,111.16 38,683.06 23,043.72 

Total-1972 121,961.28 537,478.09 103,949.06 67,501.14 739,716.62 694,767.56 634,017.58 
Total-1971 112,886.72 508,051.34 92,297.24 57,042.33 695,157.41 645,975.11 589,418.55 

Gain 9,074.56 29,426.75 11,651.82 10,458.81 44,559.21 48,792.45 44,599.03 

OTHER OFFERINGS-1972: 

Annual Sacrifice 5,564.83 31,833.63 8,603.07 5,468.57 55,754.71 50,384.54 32,150.69 
Disaster Funds 875.15 1,798.39 485.60 539.56 5,927.73 6,018.38 4,185.11 
Faith for Today 2,046.26 13,637.40 5,391.90 1,344.92 18,370.16 22,349.12 14,040.35 
Missions 8,919.95 60,812.53 5,552.25 5,470.85 81,973.11 130,665.85 34,052.64 
Oakwood College 877.26 2,426.55 1,034.15 573.62 6,707.21 9,661.32 5,821.15 
Radio Trans-Europa 1,274.00 2,980.82 620.75 5,881.37 5,749.49 5,349.38 
Servicemen's Literature 1,199.38 4,822.66 959.90 570.79 7,796.93 6,532.17 5,175.65 
Special Projects 58.00 1,339.19 873.19 628.21 8,021.76 4,879.66 8,225.42 
Temperance 1,065.55 6,179.20 2,378.75 1,331.57 11,039.64 10,627.39 7,412.44 
Voice of Prophecy 5,959.09 29,104.98 4,647.20 2,621.11 39,212.76 47,988.96 35,707.51 

Glendale Inaugurates a Program of "In-Church" Evangelism 
The Glendale Church begins a new 

program of "In-Church" evangelism March 
3 featuring their pastor, R. Kenneth Blan-

ton, as speaker. "In-
Church" evangelism is 
the concept of using 
the existing church or-
ganization and meet-
ing times to promote 
a continuing evangelis-
tic thrust. 

"This is an ap-
proach that I have 
wanted to use for 
years," stated Pastor 
Blanton. "It gives 

members a weekly opportunity to invite 
their contacts to a doctrinal-emphasis meet-
ing." 

The first meeting begins March 3 at 
5:30 p.m. with a guest appearance of the 
Miriam Singers. Meetings continue each 
Sabbath at 11 a.m. and 5:30 p.m., and 
Wednesday evenings at 7:15. The 
Wednesday meetings will feature a series 
on happiness in the home. 

A special guest speaker, Elder Morris 
Venden, will be featured at the 5:30 eve-
ning meeting on April 14. 

Your friends or relatives in the West 
Phoenix area who have an interest in the 
church will be visited at your request. 
Send information to Glendale Seventh-day 
Adventist Church, Visitation Committee, 
6801 N. 43rd Avenue, Phoenix, Arizona 
85019. 

GLENDALE PR SECRETARY. 

Enthusiastic laymen throughout Arizona 
rallied to the leadership of pastors and lay 
activities leaders during the December In-
gathering crusade. 

Former Adventists and interests were 
found, and some are attending church. 
Others are being followed up by the lay-
men. 

On Jan. 7, at the Ingathering Banquet, 

TA Plans Amateur Hour 
The Student Association of Thunder-

bird Academy will present its annual 
Amateur Hour on February 24 at 8 p.m. 

Under the direction of Debbie Castillo, 
social vice-president of the Student Asso-
ciation, the program will include a large 
variety of acts by both students and fac-
ulty members. 

The Amateur Hour will be held in the 
Academy gymnasium and a small entrance 
charge will be made of $1 per adult, 500 
per child, or $2.50 per family. 

All area residents are invited and urged 
to attend. Come and see Thunderbird's 
best talent on display! 

H. BAUMAN, PR Secretary, 
Thunderbird Academy. 

RECORDER articles are now indexed in the 
Loma Linda University Libraries' Index to Sev-
enth-day Adventist Periodicals. 

$83,000 was reported. This is a new 
record, and the first time Arizona has 
reached $80,000. 

Thrilling stories were related at the 
Banquet. The students at Thunderbird 
Academy "have never shown such en-
thusiasm before," reports Ted Chadwick, 
lay activities leader for the Academy. The 
Academy raised a per capita of over $30. 

Arizona distributed 215,000 papers dur-
ing the crusade. Tweenty-five churches 
raised larger amounts than in 1971, and 
21 churches were Vanguard churches. 

The conference per capita to date is 
$17.66. 

LAY ACTIVITIES DEPARTMENT. 
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THE 1972 INGATHERING APPEAL at the Tucson Spanish church ended with tremen-
dous enthusiasm and cooperation from all its members. 

Under the leadership of Raul Maldonado, the members were so inspired that 
they made a last minute effort to Ingather until December 24. Although the members 
surpassed the goal, they still felt the need to do God's work. 

We feel this is a great blessing for our church, that through the brethren's en-
deavors we can look forward to winning many souls for the Lord in Mission '73. 

—PR Department, Tucson Spanish Church. 

Laymen Rally Behind the December Ingathering Crusade 
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66-member Yugoslavian Congregation Forms into a Church 

"It's Your World" 

At 8:30 a.m. on Tuesday, February 20, over Channel 5, Red Buttons keeps 
host Art Linkletter and 76-year-old mountain climber Hulda Crooks in "stitches" 
while Rose Ludlow demonstrates the recipe of the day on "IT'S YOUR WORLD." 

Art's interest in his fellowman is demonstrated as he discusses the Five-Day 
Plan to Stop Smoking with Dr. Luis Klingbeil and Andrew Dahl. Olympic Gold 
Medal Winner Olga Connolly will appear on Thursday's program along with 
San Diego radio personality Bill Gordon. Dr. Weldon Walker of the White 
Memorial Medical Center will share his knowledge of proper nutrition and the 
prevention of heart attacks. 

IN A NUTSHELL 
fr" Life's complex problems will be dis-
cussed by Glenn A. Coon and his asso-
ciates during a series of lectures to be 
presented at the White Memorial 
church, 1800 Brooklyn Avenue, one 
block west of the Golden State Free-
way. The meetings will be held at 7:30 
each evening, Friday through Sabbath 
(March 2 - March 10) as well as the 11 
and 4 o'clock services on Sabbath. 

1 "Song of the Seasons," a musical 
program to be presented by the Glen-
dale Academy Elementary School on 
Thursday, March 1, will feature Grades 
K-6 and the Honor Band. Poems writ-
ten by English students and describing 
the seasons of the year will be in-
cluded in the presentation. The pro-
duction, under the direction of Mrs. 
Ruth Jones, Mr. Ellsworth Judy and 
Mrs. Roselyn Johnson, will be pre-
sented in the Academy gym, 700 Kim-
lin Drive, at 7:15 p.m. 

NOTICE OF BIENNIAL MEETING 

Simi Valley Hospital Association, Inc. 
(DBA Simi Valley Adventist Hospital 

and Extended-care Facility) 

9 a.m. Tuesday Feb. 20, 1973 
at 1535 East Chevy Chase Drive 

Glendale, California. 

Constituents are the members of the Ex-
ecutive Committee of the Southern California 
Conference of Seventh-day Adventists, members 
of Simi Valley Hospital Association's govern-
ing board and persons present at duly called 
meetings who are executive officers or are 
medical department secretaries of either the 
Pacific Union Conference or the General Con-
ference of Seventh-day Adventists. 

The meeting is called for the purposes of 
receiving reports and for the amendment, 
repeal and/or adoption of bylaws and for 
such other business as may properly come 
before the membership. 

W. D. Walton, President. 
W. H. Gosse, Secretary. 

The 20 Yugoslavian families that make their tongue by tracts and on radio to the 
up the 66-member congregation at San 50,000 Yugoslavian-speaking individuals 
Pedro became a church on January 6. 	of this area. 

Elder Heny Reth, their full-time pastor, 
rejoiced with 74-year-old Lena Sokolic—
the name that has headed the member-
ship list since Ana Klaric died in '67—
that the day of organization for which 
they had long prayed had come. 

From their beginning in 1966, they 	 FRANKLIN W. HUDGINS, 
have struggled to spread the gospel in 	 Public Relations Department. 

Elder Leonard Webb, who spoke five 
minutes during the Sabbath school time, 
represented the conference treasurer's of-
fice. The morning sermon was given by 
President Harold Calkins. 

Simi Valley Adventist Hospital became 
the Simi Valley depot for donations to the 
disaster victims of Nicaragua. 

In response to appeals and announce-
ments made via newspaper, radio and tele- 

IT'S YOUR WORLD 

Conference-wide 

OFFERING 
FEBRUARY 24 

CONFERENCE GOAL: $100,000 

THINK BIG! 

Don't give until it hurts; 

GIVE UNTIL IT HELPS 

NOTICE OF BIENNIAL MEETING 

Notice is hereby given that the biennial 
meeting of the Glendale Adventist Hospital 
Corporation will be held at the Southern Cali-
fornia Conference of Seventh-day Adventists at 
1535 East Chevy Chase Drive, Glendale, Cali-
fornia, at 9 a.m., February 20, 1973. 

The purpose of this meeting is for the 
adoption, repeal or amendment of the bylaws;  
for the receiving of reports; and for any other 
business that may properly come before the 
meeting. 

W. J. Blacker, President. 
Erwin J. Remboldt, Secretary. 

IT'S YOUR WORLD. Del Cress, Yvonne 
Meyer and Lydia Janzen (I-r) each holds 
one day's mail that was picked up at Box 
2348 in Hollywood at the end of It's Your 
World's first week on KTLA-channel 5. 
The total of 677 pieces represented 147 
requests for the recipe of the day and 29 
for the cookbook. Mail pull for the pro-
gram, now in its 6th week, has totaled 
more than 1,500 pieces. 

vision, over a ton of food and clothing was 
collected. The greatest want was for canned 
goods and packaged dry foods which con-
stituted 70 percent of the need. 

A local rental agency donated a truck 
for transporting the goods to the embassy 
warehouse in Los Angeles. Volunteers 
spent a week at the hospital auditorium 
(the depot) receiving donations. Direc-
tional signs were placed at nearby inter-
sections to assist those who had things to 
give. 

CHARLES MITCHELL, Director, 
Public Relations. 

Do you think the "art of baking bread" 
is lost? Not so at San Gabriel Academy. 

Entries for a Bread Baking Contest at 
the January Home and School Meeting 
came from students and parents alike. 
Appearance, aroma and tastes were enough 
to tantalize the judges who had to select 
winners. The prizes—first, $20; second, 

Judges judged the loaves entered on shape, taste 
and texture. 

CHRISTMAS TREE DROOPS 
HOLDING $1,050 OFFERING 

It was a "Merry Christmas at the Van 
Nuys Church on Sabbath, December 23. 
The children's divisions came into the main 
sanctuary to present their programs and 
place their 13th Sabbath Offering on the 
large Christmas tree provided. 

From babes in their mother's arms to 
the entire adult congregation, each came 
forward with his gift in a colorful red 
cloth bag designed for this special occasion. 

Tiny Schultz and Fred Pfeifer, deacons, 
placed the bags on the tree which drooped 
heavily with the $1050.79 offering they 
hung on its branches and placed around 
the base. 

Floyd Hilliar beamed with a radiant 
pastor's glow as he viewed the entire con-
gregation keeping the "Christ in Christ-
mas.  

$10; third, $ 5—were provided by Dr. Gus 
Hoehn. 

Dr. Hoehn was also the guest speaker 
for the evening and gave a very inform-
ative and enjoyable talk about hair and its 
care. He summarized with suggestions one 
could use to eat right and maintain his 
body for healthful living. 

Student winners in the contest were: 
first prize—Linnea Champion and Valerie 
Baldwin with "Whole Wheat Bread"; 
second prize—Sherri Bumgarner with "Ba-
nana Nut Bread"; third prize—Deanna 
Smith with "Whole Wheat Bread." 

The parent winners were: first prize—
Virginia Smith with "Whole Wheat 
Bread"; second prize—Charlotte Beebe 
also with "Whole Wheat Bread"; third 
prize—Daniel Lopez with "Whole Wheat-
Oatmeal Bread." 

STITCHES OF LOVE were made by the 
ladies of the Huntington Park Dorcas 
Society on preparation for their annual 
display and sale recently. 

Members made quilts, pillow cases, 
aprons, bootees, crocheted items and pot 
holders. In addition, mouth-watering 
breads, cakes, pies and casserole dishes 
were prepared and sold. The reason? 
To raise money for local needy residents 
at Christmas time. The three busy ladies 
here are left, Rachel Donahue;  right, 
011ie Torbett, and foreground, Viola Platt. 

Simi Valley Adventist Hospital Serves as Depot for Donations 

H & S Hosts Bread Baking Contest for Students, Parents 
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Hattie Blanton Begins 51st Reading of Her Bible 
Believing a recent article in Reader's Digest that 

the Bible is a book almost nobody reads, at least one 
Adventist has read her Bible 50 times and has already 
started on the 51st reading. 

Hattie Blanton, 88 years young, twinkle eyed and 
vivacious, reveals, "How do I find time? I take my 
Bible with me when I go shopping with my daughter, 
and the tedious time waiting for her in the car slips by 
all too quickly. In the long hours of the night, when I 
can't sleep, I search its pages. Who needs sleeping 
pills? 

Mrs. Blanton, who sticks by the King James Ver-
sion, has read its messages from every angle, starting 
sometimes with Genesis, other times with the New 
Testament or the major prophets, or the book of Acts. 
Once she started with Revelation. 

"After reading it the usual way so many times, you know what's coming, 
but reading it backward, as Pastor H. M. S. Richards once told me, reveals 
unexpected gems. It never grows old. With each reading I find something 
new." 

With a natural aptitude for creative writing, Hattie has been published 
in "Review and Herald," "Signs of the Times," "The Worker," "The Little 
Friend," "Go" and other of our publications. She has authored hundreds of 
poems and hopes to assemble them in book form for publication in the near 
future. 

At present she is working on a book, "The Bible in Verse for Children," 
also a book on the eternal plan of salvation, "because the Lord is soon, soon 
to come. People don't realize it, but the time is very short," she says with 
convincing fervor. 

"And," she concludes, as she turns the pages of the Bible for the 51st 
time, "everyone should read the Bible at least once from cover to cover. The 
word of God is our only protection in these perilous days. The promises are 
sure!" 

Alberto Guzman Begins as Exeter Spanish Church Pastor 

Five-week San Jose Series Features Dick Rentfro 

Emelio Knechtle Is 
Emelio Knechtle will be coming to 

Modesto for a weekend of meetings 
March 9 and 10. All meetings will be 
held in the auditorium of the Modesto 
Union Academy at 2036 East Hatch Road 
in Modesto. 

The schedule of meetings will be as 
follows: 

Friday, March 9-7 p.m. 
Sabbath, March 10-11 a.m.; 2:30 

p.m.; 7 p.m. 
Mr. Knechtle is on the staff of the 

Greater New York Conference. In addi-
tion to his duties there, he has recently 
been asked lead the inter-denominational 
evangelistic endeavor, "Key '73," for the 
city of New York. The opportunities he 
has in this capacity to witness to influ-
ential people, in the religious world as 
well as in the business world, make thrill-
ing testimonies. 

Merced Series Continues 
with Corwin and Dill 

What's new in Merced? I'm glad you 
asked me. 

All are welcome, and all seats are free! 
At the Merced Auditorium, for it was 

God's will 
To bless us with inspiring evangelists 
Elder Duane Corwin and Elder Jerry Dill. 

We've invited the public, men, children 
and the wife, 

To these exciting programs, "Reach Out 
for Life." 

The titles are terrific; One is "Glass Eyes 
That See." 

Another "Wall-to-wall Happiness," that 
one is for me. 

I've looked the list over and, say, if I'm 
right, 

Anyone that reads the outstanding topics 
will not miss a night. 

Why, there's children's story hour, aged 
4 to 8. 

Another nice thing about it, 
They will not keep you out late. 

What's new? Well listen, here's one of the 
best. 

They're giving valuable awards to those 
who bring guests. 

Not a soul in Merced has to sit home 
alone. 

There is free transportation, just pick up 
the phone 

Dial our minister, Elder Matar. 
Soon he will be there, or he'll dispatch 

a car. 
And his wife has more talent than I've 

room to tell 
She somehow brings music from a set of 

bells. 
If you can't come every night, come 12 

and see 
They're giving away various Bibles, yes, 

all of them free! 

What's new? Why there's more. Have you 
heard Jerry Dill sing? 

He has a rich baritone voice, why he 
could sing for a king! 

What's new? Why your key to happiness. 
Just come out, my dear, and listen to 

Elder Corwin and Dill 
Enjoy the programs while they're here. 

NOLA BROWN, PR Secretary, 
Merced Church. 

Coming to Modesto 
Everyone is welcome to attend these 

meetings. If you live within driving dis-
tance, bring your lunch and plan to spend 
the day. 

Elder and Mrs. Alberto Guzman and 
their family have just moved to Exeter 
where Elder Guzman will pastor the 
Exeter Spanish Church. 

Elder Guzman is a native of Peru and 

Elder and Mrs. Alberto Guzman and their family. 

Clerk Needs Addresses 
Anyone knowing the whereabouts of 

the following people please contact the 
Church Clerk, Mrs. Eva Elliott, 653 W. 
Fremont Avenue, Sunnyvale, California 
94087: 

Ignacio Alarcon, Vernon and Muriel 
Baldwin, Sandra Barber, Ronald Bram-
Me, Nadine Chlubna, Rebecca Craig, 
Linda Frye, Raytha Gorman, Kathleen. 
Hicks, Ethel Jeffrey, Cheryl Jones, Do-
nald Jones, Sally Kessman, Reid Klatt, 
Lorelei Lang, Robert & Mildred Lun-
deen, Marilyn Mihlinich, Gladys Moore, 
Nellie Myllykangos, Richard Newton, 
Richard Onstad, Linda Paullus, Charles 
& Louise Schaeffer, Deanna Schlegal, 
Dale Schlegal, Kenneth Sheriff, Peter 
Vander Woude, Paul Volz, Betty Wil-
son. 

A five-week series of evangelistic meet-
ings for the San Jose area will feature 
Evangelist Dick Rentfro, with the open-
ing topic "Does Archaeology Prove the 
Bible True?" 

The meetings will start March 9 and 
run through April 14 in the Cambrian 
Park Seventh-day Adventist church, 5265 
Carter Avenue, San Jose. 

The opening meeting will feature a 

is a graduate of the Adventist College in 
Lima, Peru. His past experience is varied 
and includes five years in The Voice of 
Prophecy office in Lima, Peru, and five 
years as treasurer of the Bolivia Mission 
before he came to the United States. He 
pastored the Hayward, California, Span-
ish Church for six years and then accepted 
a call to Venezuela as a pastor and man-
ager of Nirgua Junior College. 

Pastor Guzman and his wife, Rosa, 
have three daughters, Ludim and Esther, 
who are at Pacific Union College, and 
Sandra, who is an academy student. 

The members in the Exeter area are 
very happy to have Elder Guzman with 
them, and are sure the church will be 
blessed by their ministry. 

Recorder Deadline 
Local conferences must mail copy to the 

RECORDER office by their office closing 
time Thursday afternoon each week. Any 
material you may wish to submit for publi-
cation should be in your conference office 
by noon Wednesday of any given week. 
This will give the folk in your conference 
office time to process the material and pre-
pare it for publication. All copy must be 
submitted to your conference office—news 
stories, articles, announcements, advertise-
ments, and obituaries. 

Thank you for your cooperation with 
this plan. 

Evangelist and Mrs. R. A. Rentfro 

30-minute program with the Chapel Sing-
ers, well-known recording artists, starting 
at 7:15 p.m. 

Saturday night, March 10, Pastor Rent-
fro will present the topic "How Long 
Does It Take to Be Saved?" and will be 
preceded by the inspirational testimony of 
Jerry Reed telling how Jesus delivered him 
instantly from drugs and alcohol. 

Rosalyn Rentfro, crusade organist, plays 
each night from 7 to 7:15 p.m. Evange-
list Rentfro will show color motion pic-
tures and slides of his journeys to the 
Bible lands. Meetings will be held Thurs-
day, Friday, Saturday and Sunday nights. 
What a wonderful opportunity to bring 
friends and loved ones to hear the new-
birth message. 

If you know of individuals who should 
receive a special invitation, send their 
names to Elder Frank McMurry, 6202 
Evangeline Drive, San Jose, California 
95123. 

PR DEPARTMENT. 

Central VOP Schedule 
Arroyo Grande—KFYV, 1280, 8:30 a.m. 
Bakersfield—KGEE, 1230, 9:00 a.m. 

Mon.-Fri., KIFM, 96.5, 8:30 a.m. 
Fresno—KFRE, 940, 8:30 a.m. 

Sun.-Fri., KBIF, 900, 12:0 p.m. 
King City—(See Santa Cruz—KSCO) 
Modesto—KBEE, 970, 8:00 a.m. 

KBEE-FM, 103.3, 8:00 a.m. 
Mon.-Sat., KBEE, 970, 10:05 p.m. 
Mon.-Sat., KBEE-FM, 103.3, 10:05 p.m. 

Monterey—KMBY, 1240, 6:00 a.m. 
Paso Robles—KPRA-FM, 94.3, 9:00 a.m. 
San Francisco—KNBR, 680, 9:30 a.m. 

KNBR-FM, 99.7, 9:30 a.m. 
San Luis Obispo—(See Arroyo Grande) 
Santa Cruz—KSCO, 1080, 9:00 a.m. 

KSCO-FM, 99.1, 9:00 a.m. 
Santa Maria—KSEE, 1480, 8:30 a.m. 
Tulare-Visalia—KCOK, 1270, 8:00 p.m. 
Wasco, Sun.-Fri.—KWSO, 1050, 10:30 a.m. 
Saturday, KWSO, 1050, 7:00 a.m. 

February 24 Climaxes Annual "Listen" Campaign 
"On the subject of temperance we perance education and temperate living a 

should be in advance of all other people." primary function of Christian living. 
(9T p. 158) Every church member is "Listen" magazine is our official publica-
challenged by this statement to make tem- tion to meet this challenge. That it stands 

in advance of other journals is well ex-
pressed by an official of the California 
State Department of Education: 

"Your journal of Better Living, "Listen," 
covers the ill effects of the use of drugs 
better than any current publication 
anywhere." 

This is "Listen" emphasis month and 
February 24, climaxes the annual cam-
paign to place this magazine in libraries, 
schools, police departments, et cetera. 
Won't you become a "Listen" sponsor and 
keep our temperance thrust "in advance 
of all other people?" 

PHILIP B. KNOCHE, Health Services. 
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"Higher Attainments in Sabbath School" Themes Workshop 

Camp Meeting Dates Set 

} 
July 22 - 28 

} 
August 12 - 18 

SPANISH CAMPMEETING 
Pacific Union College 	August 15-18 

Fortuna 
Philo 

Vallejo 
Paradise 

Robert Olson 

"Higher Attainments in Sabbath School" 
will be the theme for our second quarter 
seminars and workshops. 

The keynote speaker 
and leader of our adult 
Sabbath School Teach-
ers' Seminars for the 
Sacramento, Angwin 
and Bay Areas will be 
Dr. Robert Olson, 
chairman of the de-
partment of religion, 
Pacific Union College. 

Instruction will be 
presented by specialists 
for all leaders and 

teachers in all divisions of the Sabbath 
school. Demonstrators for division leaders 
will be as follows: cradle roll, Helen Lang; 
kindergarten, Marjorie Anderson; primary, 
Jean Roberts; junior-earliteen, Emery Rob-
erts; youth, Dale Wolcott. Ivagene Ellis-
to will direct the kindergarten-primary 
teachers; Vivian Mazlum will lead the 
junior-earliteen teachers; cradle roll teach-
ers will join the cradle roll leaders under 
Mrs. Lang. 

LODI REUNION PLANNED 
1923 CLASS REUNION LODI 

ACADEMY—A special effort is being 
made for a get-together for the 50th an-
niversary of the class of 1923. The date 
of the homecoming is planned for April 28. 

Other honored classes: 1913 - '33 - '43 
- '53 - '63. Twenty-fifth Anniversary—
Class of 1948. 

All class members and their families 
are urged to plan now to be able to at-
tend. Please send names and addresses of 
class members to Principal, Lodi Academy, 
1230 South Central Avenue, Lodi, CA 
95240. Or phone (209) 368-2781. 

GAYLE E. RHOADS, Principal, 
Lodi Academy. 

ASDAN Schedule Meeting 
A special invitation is extended to all 

nursing personnel and ASDAN members 
of the Northern California chapter and 
surrounding chapters to attend a one-day 
Inhalation Therapy Workshop at St. Hel-
ena Hospital, Deer Park, California. Pro-
gram Director: Duane Rickard, ARIT. 
Registration is Sunday, February 25, at 
9 a.m. Fee: $3. Cafeteria food available. 
Send reservations to Mrs. Helen Duckett, 
690 Sunnyside Road, St. Helena, Califor-
nia, California 94574, or call (707) 963-
4920. 

PLEASE NOTE: Individuals are asked 
to care for their own changes of address. 
Please use the form appearing on the back 
page if you are moving or if your address 
is changing for any reason. Thank you. 

Workshops will be held: 
Sabbath, February 24, 3:30 p.m. at the 

Sacramento Cental church; 
Sabbath, March 3, 3:30 p.m. at the 

Pleasant Hill church; 
Sabbath, March 10, 3:30 p.m. at the 

Pacific Union College church; 
Sabbath, March 17, 3:30 p.m. at the 

Redding Junior Academy. 
"The true teacher is not content with 

dull thoughts. . . . He constantly seeks 
higher attainments and better methods, his 
life is one of continual growth. In the 
work of such a teacher there is a fresh-
ness, a quickening power, that awakens 
and inspires his pupils. . . ." "Testimonies 
to Sabbath School Workers," p. 95. We 
trust that every teacher and officer in our 
conference will take advantage of these 
training opportunities. 

CHARLES H. BETZ, Secretary, 
Sabbath School Department. 

Rio Undo Academy 
Annual Academy Visitation Day 

Date: Tuesday, February 27 
Time: 9:30 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
Theme: Space Preparation & 

Education Center 

The Lodi Elementary Home and School Asso-
ciation is presenting the film "Incredible Jour-
ney," February 24 at 7:30 p.m. in the Lodi Acad-
emy Gymnasium. Burgers and refreshments will be 
available at 6:30 p.m. There will be a donation of 
$3 per family, $1 for adults and 50 cents for 
students. 

Lodi Home and School Association 

The 1973 Youth Leadership Conven-
tion was held January 5-7, at Hoberg's 
Convention Center. 

The gathering, sponsored by the youth, 
Sabbath school and health services depart-
ments, was keynoted with a challenging 
address by Elder Helmuth Retzer, Con-
ference president. 

Other guest speakers included Elders 
Paul DeBooy, Miller Brockett and Wil-
liam Shepherd of the Pacific Union. Dr. 

Plan to Stop Smoking 
Follow-up telephone calls will continue. 

This permits "keeping in touch" and an 
opportunity to encourage those who may 
slip back into old habits. 

Miss Eilene Cherne and Mrs. Ivan 
Williams served as receptionists. Dr. Ivan 
Williams ran the projector for the nightly 
educational films. Copies of Smoke Signals 
were presented. 

Oroville Church members are pleased 
with the results and feel that the public-
service course was well received by the 
community. 

VIOLET BREHM, PR Secretary, 
Oroville Church. 

Northern 
VOP Schedule 

Alturas—KCNO, 570, 9:30 a.m. 
Angwin—KANG-FM, 89.9, 9:00 p.m. 
Auburn—KAHI, 950, 7:30 a.m. 
Chico—KHSL, 1290, 8:00 a.m. 
Crescent City—KPLY, 1240, 10:00 a.m. 
Fort Bragg—KDAC, 1230, 9:30 a.m. 
Fortuna—KNCR, 1090, 9:30 a.m. 
Napa (Mon.-Fri.)—KVON, 1440, 9:30 p.m. 
Redding—KQMS, 1400, 10:30 a.m. 
Sacramento—KCRA, 1320, 8:30 a.m. 
Sacramento (Mon.-Fri.)—KJAY, 1430, 8:30 a.m. 
Stockton—KWG, 1230, 9:00 a.m. 
Ukiah—KLIL-FM, 94.5, 10:05 a.m. 

Sunday broadcasts unless otherwise noted. 

Pine Hills Junior Academy 
The teaching of man's development 

through his art and his architecture is an 
integral part of the world history course 
at Pine Hills Junior Academy in Auburn. 
The ninth-grade class recently visited the 
Egyptian Museum in San Jose and the 
Crocker Art Gallery in Sacramento. 

Pictured are some of the students as 
they listen to their teacher as he explains 
the meaning of the hieroglyphics found on 
an obelisk at the Egyptian Museum. 

The faculty of Pine Hills Junior Acad-
emy feel that it is important to furnish 
the students with learning experiences not 
normally found in strictly textbook-oriented 
classrooms. 

MILTON E. KINDRICK, Principal, 
Pine Hills Junior Academy. 

E. D. Syme from PUC presented the Sab-
bath school lesson. PUC students also 
presented helpful suggestions on conduct-
ing Branch Sabbath Schools. Elder Nor-
man Matiko, associate director of "Way-
out," shared thrilling experiences of the 
"Wayout" ministry. It is hoped that in 
1973, youth leaders of all the churches 
will find "New Life in Christ" and share 
that experience with their youth. 

CLAYTON R. FARWELL, Director, 
Youth Department. 

Oroville Holds Five-Day 
A successful public-service Five-Day 

Plan to Stop Smoking was held in Oro-
ville the week before Thanksgiving. The 
course was presented by Pastor Delbert 
Curry; C. J. Heinrich, orthodontist; and 
Dr. John Tilstra. 

The first night, 33 people started the 
course; 21 stopped smoking; 19 attended 
all five nights and 18 of those were able 
to stop the smoking habit. Three others 
who attended part time also quit. It was re-
ported that at least two persons who did 
not attend quit smoking from hearing 
the account from others who attended and 
from reading the news articles. 

One man in the group said that he had 
suddenly realized how awful cigarette 
smoke smells. One woman said that she 
found a slow walk in the fresh air helped 
her headaches. Another simply stated that 
she was okay if she "kept busy." These 
were comments made on the second night. 

One interesting fact concerns the news 
reporter who attended nightly for the Mer-
cury Register. While writing about the 
plan, giving reactions and attitudes of peo-
ple who attended, he kicked the habit 
himself. 

Yuba City Members Hold Church Dedication Ceremonies 
Dedication services for the Yuba City ice with former pastors and Conference 

church were held January 12 and 13. 	President Helmuth Retzer participating. 
Friday evening, Elder W. H. Ludwig, 	A musical program, which took place in 

pastor, welcomed visitors and friends to the afternoon before the dedication serv-
the weekend services followed by a ice, included special selections from the 
choral selection presented by the Yuba church school students. 
City Junior Academy choir. Prayer was 	The service of dedication at 3:30 p.m. 
offered by Elder W. B. Bristow of North- featured Elder Ivan Rood, former pastor, 
ern, and Elder W. J. Blacker of the Pa- who gave a very stirring devotional for 
cific Union brought the devotional mes- the occasion. Brother Norman Baker, Con- 
sage. 	 ference evangelist, offered the pastoral 

Sabbath school was conducted by su- prayer. Elder E. A. Schmidt, Conference 
perintendent Victor Zimchek honoring the treasurer, gave the Act of Dedication. 
visitors and workers who had had a part Rosemayne Burden sang, "Bless This 
in making the sanctuary and church plant House." 
possible. 

The worship service was a special serv- 
W. B. BRISTOW, Director, 
Public Affairs Department. 

Inside view of the Yuba City church. 

Youth Gather for Youth Leadership Convention at Hoberg's 
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"Quiet Hour 
11 Dedicates Planes to Mission Service 

Merrill Enright 

Elder L E. Tucker, center, speaks at the dedication of the "Leonanna Cobb." Left to right: Elders J. J. 
Aitken, J. L Tucker, Clyde Peters, Bob Seamount and L. E. Tucker. The "Ebba J. Mayberry" is in the 

background. 

Conference Evangelist Pioneers New Church at Yorba Linda 

La Sierra Members Complete New, Multi-purpose Building 

Three airplanes were dedicated for mis-
sion service on January 28, by the Quiet 
Hour at the Redlands, California, Muni-
cipal Airport. 

Two of the planes were to go to the 
Trans-Africa Division and one was to go 
to the Inter-America Division. Elders 
Clyde Peters and Bob Seamount were to 
ferry two planes to Trans-Africa and Elder 
R. S. Folkenberg was to fly one plane to 
the Inter-America Division. 

Thus far, 19 planes have been provided 
for mission service as funds have been made 

Conference evangelist Merrill L. En-
right is holding a series of meetings be-
ginning February 23 at 7:15 p.m. at the 

First Baptist church, 
18372 Lemon Drive, 
just off Imperial High-
way. 

The meetings will 
be held Friday, Satur-
day, Tuesday and 
Thursday evenings un-
til March 23. A Vaca-
tion Bible School pro-
gram will be held at 
the same time for the 
children. 

Soul-winners are needed to attend and 
assist regularly. Find an interested per-
son attending, make friends, and love the 
person into the truth is the plan. A train-
ing program on how to witness to your 
interest at his home will be given. 

These meetings, entitled "Institute in 
Happiness and Fulfillment," is an entirely 
different approach to evangelism. You will 
feel Christ as a person present each night 
to meet the current needs of people in 
this confused world. Home-study courses 
will be given out each night such as 
"Keeping Your Family Happy by Nutri-
tious Cooking" and The Voice of Proph-
ecy courses: New Life and Highway 
Scenes. Each night, people will learn how 
Jesus brings joyful meaning and fulfill-
ment to life even at its worst. Anyone can 
follow the beautiful blueprint for achiev-
ing God's ideal. Christians who come to 
these meetings will find themselves deeply  

available through the Quiet Hour. One of 
the planes that went to Trans-Africa was 
given by Dr. and Mrs. Melvin P. Judkins 
in honor of her parents, Professor and 
Mrs. Leon Cobb, who served in our edu-
cational work for many years. The Ebba 
J. Mayberry, which went to Inter-Amer-
ica, was donated by the friends and fam-
ily of Mrs. Mayberry. 

Just recently, the Quiet Hour, directed 
by Elder J. L. Tucker and his son, moved 
into new quarters in the heart of Red-
lands. The new facilities will provide a 
chapel for evangelistic services. 

involved and not just spectators. New con-
fidence and spiritual power will be ex-
perienced and you will find Christ work-
ing through you to the person you sit 
next to. 

On March 17 and March 23, there 
will be two, all-day seminars from 9 a.m. 
to 4 p.m. Dinner will be served by mem-
bers at noon. Entitled "Secrets Of Su-
preme Happiness," the all-day seminars 
will study the books of Daniel and Rev-
elation to prove beyond all doubt the fact 
that God wants all loving Christians to-
day to keep the Sabbath holy in a delight-
ful worship experience with Him. The 
approach will not be legalistic or dogmatic 
but it will be Biblically and historically 
appealing for a loving, loyal response to 
Jesus in stepping out for present truth. 

The evangelist and the pastor of the 
Yorba Linda Company request the names 
and addresses of relatives and friends who 
live in the area so we may invite them to 
the meetings. Be sure to state the degree 
of interest in the Adventist Church. Espe-
cially send the names of former members. 
Mail them to Pastor Dean Belleau, 18700 
Yorba Linda Blvd., Yorba Linda. 

EVANGELISM DEPARTMENT. 

ADVERTISERS, NOTE: The local con-
ference office is the address to which all 
advertisements for the RECORDER should 
be sent—not to Angwin, California. Be 
sure all advertisements are also signed by 
your local church pastor.—The Editor. 

Three years ago La Sierra Church 
members began systematic giving of time, 
labor and means for very necessary added 
accommodations. 

On February 4, some 250 friends and 
members of the church toured their new, 
debt-free, multi-purpose building. 

Mrs. Edith Reichard coordinated the 
open house celebration which included a 
visit by City Councilman Robert Macom-
ber who came to represent Mayor Ben 
Lewis. 

Cookies and punch were served by Mrs. 
Arlagenne Bailey and her ladies. 

Church members donated 44 more 
books to the attractive church library 
which is also used as a committee room. 

Many bought hot suppers prepared by 
the youth, who sold all the food they 
prepared. The proceeds will be used to 
'beautify ther new Sabbath school room. 

Everyone seemed delighted with the 
spacious offices for Pastors Morris Venden, 
Robert Leake and Bruce Dame and the 

YOUTH DEPARTMENT OFFERS 

FAMILY CAMP THIS SUMMER 
The Youth Department announces that 

a special Family Camp will be held at 
Pine Springs Ranch from July 22 to 29. 
This is being held in conjunction with 
the Family Life Year program of Mission 
73. A well-planned spiritual program will 
be a part of each day's activity. 

Families will be housed as a family 
unit and in this manner it makes it possi-
ble for the whole family to come. 

A special speaker will be in attendance 
to deal with the subject of Family Life 
'each day. Horseback riding, campfire each 
evening, golf at nearby courses, swimming 
and hiking will all be part of the recrea-
tional program. 

Watch the pages of the "Recorder" for 
prices and further information on this 
first Family Camp from July 22 to 29. 
Plan now. 

YOUTH DEPARTMENT. 

Over 100 ministers, ministers' wives 
and Bible instructors attended the An-
nual Ministerial Retreat held at Pine 
Springs Ranch from January 23 to 25. 

No time was given for sports or de- 
Westminster Church 

PATHFINDER DAY HOSTED 
Sabbath, December 30, was observed 

as Pathfinder Day at the Westminster 
Seventh-day Adventist Church. The 
speaker for the occasion was Elder Rod 
Applegate, youth director of the South-
eastern California Conference. The gist 
of his discourse was the necessity for 
awareness on the part of our youth to the 
dangers facing the youth of our country. 
He spoke of the alarming increase in use 
of harmful drugs and the increase of 
juvenile crime as the result. 

Joe Carvalho, Pathfinder leader of the 
Westminster group, presented a report on 
the activities and accomplishments of the 
club during 1972. All present were deeply 
impressed as 13-year-old Valerie De Laura 
told what the Pathfinder Club meant to 
her as an incentive to good, clean living. 

An appeal was made to the congrega-
tion by Joe Carvalho for financial help to 
make possible the purchase of a trailer 
and operating funds. He also appealed for 
volunteers to assist as counselors. 

FRANK FLETCHER, PR Secretary, 
Westminster Church. 

The La Sierra Church multi-purpose building is 
still unnamed. 

church officers, Mrs. James Hoggan, man-
ager, and secretaries Mrs. Marjorie With-
row, Mrs. Pauline Rice and Mrs. Bernice 
Greer. The Sabbath school rooms and 
Pathfinder facilities are also commodious. 
A contest is in progress to name this 
beautiful building, for which no money 
had to be borrowed. 

The Pathfinders, in full uniform, drilled 
during the afternoon under the direction 
of Mr. Harvey Gill. 

Mr. William Butler transformed the 
pastor's Sabbath school classroom into a 
minature store selling books from the 
Book and Bible House. This room was 
shared by the lay activities department 
and the Neighborhood Bible School teach-
ers, whose display promoted their favorite 
subject—child evangelism. 

It is wonderful to see what can be ac-
complished when God's people decide to 
build in His name, with willing hearts 
and hands. 

RUTH BORYK. 

Josephine Cunnington Edwards 
To Speak at Redlands Church 

Visitors are invited to hear Josephine 
Cunnington Edwards, well-know story-
teller and author, speak at the Red-
lands church. 

The meetings will be February 23 
and 24 at 520 Brookside, Redlands. 
Friday, 7:30 p.m.; Sabbath, 3 p.m. 

partmental promotion. Instead, free time 
was devoted to personal introspection. 
Attendance was on a strictly voluntary 
basis. 

Elder Warren Heintz, executive sec-
retary of the Conference, planned the 
program which featured Elder Robert 
H. Pierson, president of the General 
Conference, as principal speaker. 

Other speakers were Elder Smuts van 
Rooyen, of the La Sierra Campus of 
Loma Linda University; Elder Herbert 
Logan, pastor of the Encinitas Church; 
and Dr. Jack Provonsha, from the Loma 
Linda Campus of Loma Linda Univer-
sity. 

All four speakers dealt with the subject 
of the Holy Spirit and its various as-
pects. Much time was spent in the 
prayer encounter groups seeking for the 
outpouring of the Holy Spirit. 

Following each evening meeting, an 
Afterglow Service was held around the 
fireplace with singing, prayer and testi-
mony. The retreat concluded with an im-
pressive communion service. 

S. A. YAKUSH, Director, 
Public Relations. 

"He shows how to distinguish right 
from wrong, how to find the right deci-
sion every time." Proverb 2:9 LB 

Over 100 Attend the Annual Ministerial Retreat 
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Important to Monument Valley Is the Dental Program Pastor for the Japanese in South America Visits Hawaii 
A very important part of the work at 

Monument Valley is the dental program 
which began in 1967 as an extension of 
the Loma Linda University School of Den-
tistry, with Dr. Kenneth Wical in charge. 

In this rather remote section of the Na-
vajo nation, dental care came as a new 
idea to many. However, it did not take 
long for word to spread concerning the 
importance of dental care, and in 1971, 
over 7,000 patient visits were made, ap-
proximately two-thirds of these visitors 
were Navajos. The attendance for 1972 
exceeds this figure. 

The dental clinic now offers a wide 
spectrum of modern dental care including 
fillings, crown and root cleaning, root-
canal therapy, crown bridge, prosthetics, 
treatment of gums and preventive and 
community dental education such as visits 
to schools, dental health education, and 
dispensing proper dietary information. 

The present facility is attached to the 
hospital building and shares a reception 
area with the medical clinic. Mrs. Billie 
Hunting's cheerfulness at the reception 
desk helps make visits to the clinic a 
pleasant experience. 

There are nine dental suites, a labora-
tory for dental students in which they can 
make dental prostheses, and a laboratory 
for the resident dental laboratory techni-
cian, Larry Pierce. 

This modern dental clinic is now being 
remodeled and a unit is being made where 
oral hygiene will be taught by visual aids. 

Part of the dental staff: seated, Larry Pierce; 
standing, Billie Huntting, Gene Wilson, Dennis 

Steele and Mary Walter. 

Sabbath, January 27, was a day of real 
blessings in the northwestern part of our 
conference, as a large number of people 
packed the auditorium of the Reno Jun-
ior Academy to enjoy the blessings of what 
is known in this part of the confereence 
as a Mini-Camp Meeting. 

Elder John Staples of Pacific Union 
College was one of the guest speakers, 
bringing two sermons; one at the 11 
o'clock hour, and one Sabbath afternoon. 
He was followed by the Heritage Singers, 
with a program that made a profound im-
pression. 

Many friends of Adventists from the 
local community attended the afternoon 
program and expressed appreciation for 
this most inspiring message in word and 
song. One visitor of another religious per-
suasion commented, "You can just see 
that these young people have something 
that few young people now days have." 

The multi-media presentation entitled 
Lemmings and Kings was shown by Elder 

Dr. Randy Schuler examines Bonnie Jean 
ter, with assistant Rena Haycock. 

Chris Gerkin has been working on films 
for dental teaching. These films are be-
ing sponsored by the Loma Linda Univer-
sity School of Health with the cooperation 
of the School of Dentistry and some out-
side funding. The completed film is 
unique. It is made so that it can be used 
in medical and dental waiting rooms, and 
for school dental-health education, and is 
completely self-contained requiring oniy 
the electricity to operate it. 

The sponsorship of Loma Linda Uni-
versity is of tremendous importance to the 
dental clinic. Dentists Gene Wilson, Clinic 
director, and Dennis Steele, assistant 
Clinic director, are both members of the 
School of Dentistry faculty and plan to 
stay at Monument Valley for at least 
three years. Senior dental students who 
desire a taste of dentistry in a mission 
setting are carefully screened and selected 
to serve at the clinic for six-week periods. 
New groups of students come every six 
weeks, with three to six students serving 
at the clinic at any one time. 

An important aspect of dental service 
is the operation of two out-clinics, one 
held two times a week at Montezuma 
Creek and another twice a month or more 
at Navajo Mountain. Both of these out-
stations require many hours of travel by 
automobile to reach, but are only minutes 
away by air. 

Our Monument Valley Dental Clinic 
is another light shining in the vast and 
beautiful desert land. 

M. JEFFERSON. 

Miller Brockett, Pacific Union Conference 
health services secretary. This program, 
which was not seen in this area before, 
made a profound impression on young and 
old alike. 

To close the evening program, Dr. F. 

0. Rittenhouse, former president of Pa-
cific Union College for nine years, pre-
sented a timely, and most informative lec-
ture on Abraham Lincoln. Numerous in-
sights into the life of this great former 
president of the United States were greatly 
appreciated. 

We were most grateful for the visitors 
that came from throughout the north-
western part of our conference as well as 
others from northern and southern Cali-
fornia. 

Elder D. E. Leamon, pastor of the Reno 
Church, and Dr. Arrah Curry, of Reno, 
and those who worked with them are de-
serving of special thanks for bringing this 
fine program to this area. 

MINISTERIAL DEPARTMENT. 

Visiting Hawaii recently was Elder 
Yuji Eida, pastor to the members of the 
Adventist churches for the Japanese in 
South America. 

Born in Japan, Elder Eida is a grad-
uate of Japan Missionary College, and has 
studied two years of language in South 
America so he can minister to the Por-
tugese and Spanish as well. 

The only Japanese language school in 
South America is operated by Adventists. 

The Lahaina Church on the island of 
Maui has just completed its new Sabbath 
school and Community Service building. 

This 1,367-square-foot building, located 
along the walking tour map for the old 
famous whaling village of Lahaina, has 
been built with volunteer labor, thus hold-
ing the cost to approximately $10 a square 
foot. 

Frank Stiller, head elder and contractor, 
supervised the building and was able to 
purchase the materials at a saving to the 
church. There are three classrooms, a rest- 

Mobile Home for sale. Practically new Park 
Manor mobilehome, 24x54 feet. In lovely 
Rancho de Calistoga. H. W. Clark, 2412 Foot-
hill Blvd., Space 45, Calistoga, CA. Phone: 
(707) 942-6369. 

Mammoth condominiums and convention 
center. 80 deluxe units available to Advent-
ist buyers. Planned Sabbath services. These 
desirable condominium units will sell fast. 
For full details and to reserve your con-
dominium unit, write "CONDUS," P.O. Box 
8067, La Sierra, CA 92505, or call (714) 
687-6111. 

Sabbath School Workshop 
Set for Northern Nevada 

The spring Sabbath School Workshop 
for Northern Nevada will be conducted 
at the Fallon church, 755 Esmeralda 
Street, on Sabbath, February 24, at 3 p.m. 

Demonstrators taking part will be: Fran-
ces Horning, Rich and Nadine Nelson, 
Evaine Fehrer and Elder and Mrs. Doug-
las Logan. 

The entire day will be devoted to the 
work of the Sabbath school. 

Elder Logan is to speak at the 11 a.m. 
service, followed by a potluck dinner. 
Also to be shown is the very interesting 
new film which has just arrived from 
Australia entitled "Heart of the Pacific." 

The color film focuses on the Fiji Is-
lands in the heart of the Pacific and in 
particular the progress and problems of 
Fulton College.  

Doctor and Mrs. Joseph Nozaki fostered 
the work among the Japanese in South 
America and helped to organize a church 
in Asuncion. 

The members in Hawaii have a definite 
interest in this work as Mrs. Nozaki is 
the former Verna Kuninobu whose mother 
is a member of the Honolulu Japanese 
Church. Her father, the late Doctor 
James Kuninobu, was one of the first 
Adventist physicians to serve in Hawaii. 

room, a very large community service 
with kitchen, laundry and storage facil-
ities. 

Stan Caylor, associate pastor for the 
island of Maui, reports that 10 of the 42 
members are actively engaged in Bible 
studies in the community. During the 
weekly prayer meeting, the members are 
conducting experience services which en-
courage all to become involved in working 
for those around them. A baptism is 
planned for the near future. 

STANLEY CAYLOR, Associate Pastor. 

For Sale: 60 acres on Lone Mountain, for-
mer site of Graysville, Tennessee, Sanitarium. 
Ideal for rest home or retirement develop-
ment. Abundant water with gravity flow. 
Mammoth cave on property. $21,000. Ray-
mond M. Beem, RFD 3, Box 226, Malvern, 
Arkansas 72104. Phone (501) 332-2874. 

ai*in 111161NilY MIND t 
Christian Lady needed to care for 2 teen-age 
boys in a motherless home. Mother (now 
deceased) was Adventist. Father is not. Prefer 
live-in help. No heavy work required. Real 
Christian outlook important. For informa-
tion, contact Pastor Paul McFeeters, 17008 
Bixby Avenue, Bellfllower, CA 90706, or 
phone (213) 867-4997 or (213) 926-8661. 

Wanted Plumber: Randolph Plumbing, P.O. 
Box 456, Loma Linda, CA 92354. Phone: 
(714) 796-0828. 

Truck driver needed. General delivery 
four days a week. Work in the plant area 
remainder of the week. Harris Pine Mills is 
an equal opportunity employer. Please send 
résumé to: Harris Pine Mills, P.O. Box 346, 
Lodi, CA. Attention: Jerry Calvert. 

Th 

IRWIN BOARD 
Laurelwood Academy Alumni Weekend 
planned March 23 and 24. Sabbath School—
Class of '53; Fellowship Dinner-12:30 p.m., 
Sabbath; and an Alumni Buffet Banquet-
6:30 p.m., Sabbath. 

Laugh- 

Dr. John Staples Speaks for the Mini-Camp Meeting at Reno 

Oahu Lay Activities Personnel Gather To Discuss Plans 
On Sabbath afternoon, February 3, the sion, led the afternoon presentation. Craig 

lay activities leaders, assistant leaders and Klatt, manager of the Adventist Book Cen- 
lay activities secretaries on the island of 	ter, met with the lay activities secretaries 
Oahu met at the Kailua church to discuss to instruct them concerning their duties 
plans for the coming year. 	 and responsibilities. 

Approximately 40 leaders, pastors and 	More and more laymen in Hawaii are 
other interested people came together for making themselves available for the Holy 
this two-hour period of inspiration and Spirit's use. They are anxious to witness 
instruction. Elder Philip W. Dunham, lay for Christ and the message God has com-
activities secretary of the Hawaiian Mis- mitted to them. 

Lahaina Finishes Sabbath School and Community Service Building 
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Vespers Program Features 50-year Portrait of ISA and SCJC 

PACIFIC UNION CONFERENCE—W. J. Blacker, 
president;  R. L. Cone, treasurer;  W. D. Walton, 
secretary; Major White, associate secretary;  
(Box 146) 1545 North Verdugo Road, Glen-
dale, California 91209. Phone (213) 241-5173. 
Telex No. 67-7018. 

ARIZONA CONFERENCE—John V. Stevens, 
president; Orville 0. Butler, secretary-treas-
urer; (Box 10097) 2601 East Thomas Road, 
Phoenix, Arizona 85016. Phone (602) 956-
9100. 

CENTRAL CALIFORNIA CONFERENCE—E. W. 
Amundson, president;  R. L. Stretter, secretary-
treasurer;  (Box 580) 1691 The Alameda, San 
Jose, California 95106. Phone (408) 297-1584. 

HAWAIIAN MISSION—Lawrence E. Davidson, 
president;  Mun On Chang, secretary-treasurer;  
(Box 4037, Zip Code 96813) 2728 Pali High-
way, Honolulu, Hawaii 96817. Phone 595-6391. 

NEVADA-UTAH CONFERENCE—A. G. Strei-
fling, president;  Gerald Lashier, secretary-treas-
urer;  (Box 1470) 1095 East Taylor Street, Reno, 
Nevada 89505. Phone (702) 322-6929. 

NORTHERN CALIFORNIA CONFERENCE—Hel-
muth C. Retzer, president; Elmer A. Schmidt, 
secretary-treasurer;  (Box 23165) 2300 Norse 
Drive, Pleasant Hill, California 94523. Phone 
(415) 687-1300. 

SOUTHEASTERN CALIFORNIA CONFERENCE—
Melvin L. Lukens, president;  J. B. Bogle, treas-
urer;  Warren C. Heintz, secretary;  (Box 7584) 
9707 Magnolia Avenue, Riverside, California 
92503. Phone (714) 689-1350. 

SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA CONFERENCE—Har-
old L. Calkins, president; Richard G. Wertz, 
secretary; Leonard Webb, treasurer;  (Box 969) 
1.535 East Chevy Chase Drive, Glendale, Cali-
fornia 91209. Phone (213) 243-6231. 

Wills, trust agreements, and annuities should 
be made in favor of the legal association 
rather than the conference. Write your con-
ference secretary-treasurer for the exact name. 

PACIFIC UNJION 
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Calendar of Events for La Sierra Campus 
Feb. 17 	PUC's Wind Ensemble and organist Del Case in HMA at 3:30 p.m. 

University Symphony Orchestra in HMA at 8 p.m. 
Feb. 18 	Evening of Music with student musicians and singers at 8 p.m. in 

HMA 
Feb. 19 	A Medieval Faire from 5:30-8:30 p.m. in HMA (Chamber Singers' 

Benefit) 
Feb. 22-25 La Sierra Alumni Homecoming 
March 3 	Jeremiah Collins' "JFK" portrayal at 8 p.m. in the La Sierra Alumni 

Pavilion 
March 4 	Gene Lysinger's senior conducting recital in HMA at 8 p.m. 
March 28 	Ralph Nader speaks at 8 p.m. in the La Sierra Alumni Pavilion 

"Listen" Gives Positive Solutions for People's Problems 
"Listen" is out front. It's the only na- alcohol, drugs and tobacco. It is, therefore, 

tional, colorful journal packed with posi- the most timely and relevant literature 
tive answers for people with problems of which Adventists can introduce to the 

community. 
Let's make "Listen" the Mission '73 

success story of the year. 
This is "Listen" Sponsorship Month. 

Order through your church secretary. 
MILLER BROCKETT, Director, 
Health Services. 

1111 Continued from page one 

"Al Dia" Begins Soul Winning 
One family in Patterson, California, was 

attracted by the discussion of Ellen G. 
White, the true prophet of God. More 
results are anticipated following scheduled 
reruns of the Spanish "Arrow of Proph-
ecy." 

Miss Torres is currently studying 
weekly with 30 who became interested 
through "Al Dia." More than 500 were 
invited to The Voice of Prophecy crusade 
with Fordyce Detamore where Pastor Geli 
translated. 
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FAITH FOR TODAY CHANGES 
CHANNELS IN LOS ANGELES 

Those used to viewing Faith for Today 
on Channel 13, Sunday mornings at 10:30 
in the Los Angeles area, should set their 
dials for Channel 5, 8:30 a.m. on Mon-
day and Fridays, as of February 17. 

Watch the new Faith this Monday and 
Friday mornings, Channel 5, at 8:30 a.m. 

La Sierra Campus  

SURVEY REVEALS ATTITUDES 
Do Seventh-day Adventists have differ-

ent attitudes towards child rearing than 
other parents? This question was recently 
raised as results of a research study com-
pleted by Dr. Kay Kuzma of the consumer-
related sciences department of Loma Linda 
University. 

In the study, Dr. Kuzma used two 
groups of people, one group Seventh-day 
Adventists, the other non-Seventh-day Ad-
ventists. A questionnaire which contained 
key questions centered around 23 possible 
attitudes of parents was given each group. 
"From the results of the research study we 
found that Seventh-day Adventists are 
very different in their attitudes of child 
rearing," says Dr. Kuzma. 

From the 23 areas of attitudes there 
were nine areas where Seventh-day Ad-
ventists differed greatly. Some of these at-
titudes include: the seclusion of mothers, 
excluding outside influences, martydom of 
parents, inconsiderations of the husband, 
suppression of aggression and comradeship 
and sharing. In most cases, there was a 
definite attitude difference between the 
two groups. Whereas the Seventh-day Ad-
ventist group felt that such things as the 
seclusion of the mother in the home is 
essential to help a child develop more fully, 
non-Seventh-day Adventists felt that a 
mother can have a busy social life and 
still devote enough time to her children. 
Another category under "suppression of 
aggression" showed that Seventh-day Ad-
ventists felt that a child should not be al-
lowed fight, whereas non-Seventh-day Ad-
ventists felt that fighting is just the normal 
course a child takes in maturing. 

In almost all cases the Seventh-day Ad-
ventist group answered according to the 
counsel given parents in the writings of 
E. G. White. "Of course," says Dr. Kuzma, 
"the results of this survey cannot be con-
clusive proof that all Seventh-day Advent-
ists and all non-Seventh-day Adventists 
feel this way, but it is certainly a good 
indication that there is a certain trend 
toward this idea." 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
If you are moving, please send your CHANGE 
OF ADDRESS three weeks in advance. Give 
your new address in the next column, clip out 
this entire form, including your address below, 
and mail to 

Circulation Department, 
Pacific Union Recorder, 
Box 36, Angwin, CA 94508 

A portrait of 50 years since the found-
ing of La Sierra Academy and Southern 
California Junior College will be pre-
sented in song, narrative and slide pic-
tures at a special vespers program in the 
La Sierra church February 23 at 7:30 
p.m. 

The program, directed by Moses Chal-
mers, '51, will honor La Sierra Academy 
alumni from each of the school's five dec-
ades. 

Music will be presented by former 
academy students and will include the 
girls' trio of '46-'47, a mixed quartet of the 
mid '40's, and a brass ensemble. Former 
and present members of Delta Mu, the 
academy's choral group, will also sing. 

Former academy principals will be in-
terviewed to highlight various eras of the 

Name 

New Address 

City 

State 
	

Zip Code 

New subscriptions must be given to your 
local church clerk. 

academy's existence. Pictures of the found-
ing of the school will be shown. 

All La Sierra Academy alumni are 
urged to attend. Registration for alumni 
begins at 7 p.m., and the program starts 
at 7:30 p.m. 

Homecoming Reminder 

February 22-25 includes: 

k Victory Banquet 

1,1" Grand Opening of the La Sierra 
Alumni Pavilion 

P" Weekend Religious Services. 

Victory Banquet 
Project TAC 

Thursday, Feb. 22 
6:30 Social Hour 
7:00 Dinner 
$5 Alumni and Friends 
$2.50 Students 

For ticket information, call 
call 785-2102 before 

February 20. Please include your former address printed below. 
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